

CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

| President - El 340 Florence Road | lie Lyman 899-7369 | Recording Secretary - 17 Hamilton Road | - , | Amy | Eastwood 893—3783 |
|--|-----------------------|---|-----|------|----------------------|
| Vice-President - Ju 24 Cedarwood Avenue | | Treasurer 30 Harland Road | - | Ben | Kilgore 899—7346 |
| Past Presidents | | | | | |
| Joe Shea | 1978 | Kevin Lyman | | 1983 | 3 |
| Jim Donovan | 1979 | Jane Ravid | | 1984 | 1 |
| Donna Meeker | 198Ø | Leslie & Ben Kilgore | | 198 | 5 |
| Howard Rock | 1981, 1982 | | | | |

February 15, 1986

Annual Meeting and Election of Officers

The annual meeting of the Cedarwood Association was held on Thursday evening, January 23 at Woodside's Tire Shop. The 1985 annual report was discussed and distributed. We welcomed new neighbors Mary Beth and Kevin Duffy of 44 Cedarwood Ave., and Norman Neu of 364 Weston Street. Following the election of officers, new business was discussed over cider and donuts.

Ellie Lyman was elected president of the Cedarwood Association and Judy O'Neil was elected vice-president. Amy Eastwood and Ben Kilgore were elected recording secretary and treasurer respectively. The following committes were established: Membership/Welcome committee; Activities/Service committee and the Communications committee. The Assocation recently shifted to a calendar-year agenda to facilitate its administration.

Theatre Party

The Cedarwood Association is sponsoring a theatre party featuring "The Gondoliers" by Gilbert and Sullivan on Saturday evening, March 8 at the Spingold Theatre at Brandeis University. A cider/wine and cheese party will be held from 6:30-7:45~p.m. at the Crawford Dance Studio within the theatre complex. The curtain goes up at 8:00~p.m. Tickets are \$6.50.

As a limited number of tickets has been set aside for this event, reservations and checks must be in to Amy Eastwood no later than Friday, February 21. This promises to be an enjoyable evening and an opportunity to mingle with friends and neighbors. If anyone is looking for a ride to the theatre or would like to walk down in a group, please contact Amy at 893-3783 or drop a note in her mailbox at 17 Hamilton Road. A reservation form is listed below.

Activities

Upcoming activites that are planned for members of the Cedarwood Association include a flea market in April, a picnic, and perhaps apple picking in the fall. Let us know your ideas!

| | THEATER PARTY RESERVATION FO | ORM |
|------|------------------------------|----------|
| Name | Address | Phone |
| | Number of tickets @ \$6.50 | Total \$ |

Please make checks payable to Amy Eastwood, 17 Hamilton Road. Reservations may be received no later than Friday, February 21, 1986. selly - 1 centupiece - bine table cloths - checking Incoming President's Message

Pick-up -yes cendles-yes

893-6034

Res Salar

A warm and sincere thank you to Leslie and Ben Kilgore who served very effectively as co-presidents of the Association in 1985. Thank you also to Judy O'Neil and Amy Eastwood who served as vice president and recording secretary respectively. We are grateful to our faithful street representatives for distributing the newsletters and to our members for supporting the activities.

Those who offer financial support by paying the annual dues certainly benefit; those who attend meetings and participate in activities benefit even more.

On a personal note, the Cedarwood Association had temporarily ceased to exist when my husband and I moved to Florence Road nearly twelve years ago. Our working prevented us from getting to know anyone beyond the homes on either side of us. How I wished I could meet others who lived in this lovely neighborhood! When the Association started up again in 1977, my wish was fulfilled. It isn't perfect, but I can say unhesitatingly that without it I would not know many of the Cedarwood residents that I do now. In the past, lobbying by the membership has helped to bring about the lights at the foot of Cedarwood Avenue. The Cedarwood Association has also provided an opportunity for leadership that might not have been had otherwise. Becoming a participating member surely contributes to a friendlier neighborhood, and that benefits all of us.

We would be happy to put you in touch with the chairpersons of any of our three committees. We welcome your ideas and suggestions. Please call any of the officers that are listed or drop us a line. We look forward to meeting you at our activities in the coming months and on the streets of Cedarwood.

Annual Dues

Now that the fiscal year operates from January through December, memberships for 1986 are currently being accepted. Family memberships are \$5.00 per year. Single household memberships are \$3.00. Please note the membership form below. Checks should be made payable to the Cedarwood Association, and should be mailed along with the membership form to Ben Kilgore, Treasurer, 30 Harland Road.

| 1986 MEMBEI | RSHIP FORM Address | | | | | | |
|---|-----------------------|-------|------|--|--|--|--|
| | radicob | 4 4 | | | | | |
| Telephone | | | | | | | |
| Family Membership | \$ 5.00 | | | | | | |
| Single Member Household | \$ 3.00 | check | cash | | | | |
| As a participating member I/we would be interested in assisting with: | | | | | | | |
| 1) the flea marketpicnic 2) becoming a street rep 2) committees: welcome/membershipactivities/services Make checks payable to the Cedarwood Association. Thank you! | | | | | | | |
| Street Rens Needed | | | | | | | |

Street representatives not only serve the Association by distributing newsletters but they also act as a liaison with the officers of the Association. Because some of our street representatives have left the area, street reps are needed in the following locations: #1 to #156 Florence Road Summit/Rockridge Cedarwood Ave. (Virginia to Harland)